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Greetings to all,  

I am Basant, and I'm both a student and 
volunteer at Auro-Mira Vidya Mandir. 
Currently, I am pursuing my graduation in 
B.Com (Hons.) from IGNOU (Indira Gandhi 
National Open University). I'm excited to 
share my progress and experiences during 
the first term of this academic year.  

 



Academic Pursuits 

I am delighted to inform you that I 
have made significant progress in 
my studies. I have successfully 
cleared all the papers I appeared for 
in June and am now preparing for 
the remaining papers scheduled for 
December. To support my academic 
journey, I am taking online classes 

in Entrepreneurship from Ms. Sharmila Datta in Delhi, and Indian 
Economy from Sandeep Saha in Kolkata. Additionally, I am also studying 
Accounting under the guidance of Pranjal Bhaiya.  

Volunteering 

In addition to my academic 
commitments, I actively engage 
in volunteering activities at my 
school. I am involved in helping 
younger students with their 
studies. Specifically, I teach 
mathematics to 6th-grade 
students in the Perseverance 
Group. I also assist the Victory 



Group children, who are 8 years old, with their project work. We engage 
in various activities during project classes, including drawing and watching 
educational videos.  

This year, we have introduced 
new activities such as music, 
dance, speeches, art, general 
knowledge, and storytelling on a 
weekly basis. Leveraging my 
expertise in playing the flute, I 
conduct music lessons for the 
students.  



Celebrations 

Our school is vibrant with celebrations, and the 
past six months have been no exception. We 
observed several festivals and events, 
including our school's birthday, Independence 
Day, Ganesh Chaturthi, Janmashtami, Raksha 
Bandhan, and Rath Yatra. During our School's 
Birthday celebration, the Gratitude Group 
presented a small orchestra, and I had the 
pleasure of playing the keyboard with them.  

One of the 
most enjoyable events was the Rath 
Yatra, during which we collectively 
pulled the chariot from the school to the 
hostel. While I don't actively participate 
in programs due to my exam 
preparations, I have the important role 
of capturing these moments through 
photographs and videos. 



Sports 

Sports have always been a passion of mine, and I am actively involved in 
various games, including football, basketball, and volleyball. I give my best 
effort and continually work on improving my skills in these sports. 
Additionally, I have a special fondness for swimming. This year, I not only 
had the opportunity to swim but also taught younger children how to swim, 
which was an enriching experience.  

I am grateful for the diverse 
experiences and opportunities I've 
had in the past six months. Balancing 
my academics, volunteering, 
celebrations, and sports has been 
both challenging and rewarding. I look forward to continuing my journey 
with enthusiasm and dedication in the coming term. 

Thank you for your support and encouragement. 

 



 


